




























From: Jeanne Hoffman  
Sent: Thursday, April 27, 2006 2:31 PM 
Subject: RE: Whole Foods Memo to Plan Commission 
  
Plan Commission Members - The mayor met with Dennis Harder and others from Joseph Freed and 
Associates.  The mayor is supportive of the Whole Foods projects for the following reasons. 
 

1) Joseph Freed will explain tonight that the parking ratios between Whole Foods and Sentry are the 
same.  There is no competitive advantage. 

 2) The mayor is comfortable with the recommendations of the Traffic Engineering department and 
feels that these conditions will provide the necessary studies and remedies to future traffic impacts 
from this development.  Furthermore, the Whole Foods site is along University Ave a major arterial for 
the City of Madison - with additional good connectivity via Segoe and Midvale. 

 3) The Whole Foods project meets the Big Box ordinance and sets a good example. 

 4) It is not for Plan Commission members to second guess the market.  There may be many 
groceries in this area, however, there is also dense residential development (with more to come), high 
family income levels throughout the area, and a major urban roadway with significant traffic volumes.  
All of this adds up to the area being able to support many groceries within close proximity to one 
another.  Additionally, Whole Foods is already in the area, so we are not adding a store.   

 5) Whole Foods will help insure the success of the rest of Hilldale's retail plan.  Other retailers will be 
more inclined to located in Hilldale if Whole Foods is part of Hilldale - because retailers know that 
Whole Foods brings is such a draw.  The success of this entire redevelopment is important to the City 
of Madison. 

 6)  It should also be noted that a number of other Whole Foods sites in other cities - required TIF or 
other City subsidy to have underground parking.  There is not TIF district here and no blight to create 
one.  There is also no other City subsidy going into this project.  Joseph Freed could not finance the 
underground parking, they could only increase Whole Foods lease, which Whole Foods is not willing 
to pay for, so underground parking at Whole Foods does not work financially. 

 7) Past phases and future phases will continue to be dense, urban redevelopment.  
The mayor informed Joseph Freed and Associates that all future phases must be dense multi-story, 
dense urban development otherwise he would not be in favor of future phases. 

  

Jeanne Hoffman 
Asst to the Mayor 
 




